FAQ
Does the school district release information about a student’s immigration status?
No, because we do not ask students or families for or retain immigration status details. In addition, we don’t release any information about students (beyond directory information) to anyone without consent from the parent, or unless we have a subpoena from a judge ordering us to release the information. 

What to do if Immigration & Customs Enforcement (ICE) or another organization comes to your school and requests information about students, or asks to speak with a student

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Always notify your administrator if Immigration & Customs Enforcement (ICE) or another organization comes to your school and requests information about students or asks to speak with a student. 

· If ICE or any other person* comes to school and requests student files or information about students, the answer is NO. We don’t release any information about students (beyond directory information -Student Records Procedure 3250) to anyone without consent from the parent, or unless we have a subpoena from a judge ordering us to release the information

· If ICE or any other person* comes to school and says they have an order requiring that you release information, take a copy of the order and email it to Holly Ferguson, Lolita O’Donnell and Isuzu Niizuma Arambula. Let the person know that you will not be able to release information until you receive authorization.

*Any other person really means that – occasionally police officers, parole officers, or others will come to a campus and say “I’m working with Student X,  can you make me a copy of the file?” – the answer is still “no”, unless you have consent from a parent or a subpoena.  The exception is Child Protective Services.
A situation that is VERY RARE, involves law enforcement wanting to come on campus to execute an arrest warrant on a student. If this happens, contact your administrator and Safety & Security immediately for support. In the event a student is taken into custody by a law enforcement officer, a school authority will immediately attempt to notify the parent or guardian. This information is excerpted from Relations with fire, law enforcement and child protective agencies and the county health department Procedures 4411.
